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Charlotte,
 
Please find below our comments regarding CB-78-2020.
 
The County Executive is in agreement with the spirit of this bill that would prohibit rent increases
above a certain amount during the COVID-19 Public Health Crisis.  However, there are several
concerns from the Department of Permits and Inspections.  Please note the concerns below:
 

This bill would significantly impact DPIE’s workload by placing responsibilities on the agency
that should be the responsibility of Landlord-Tenant Court (This bill forces the agency into
policing landlords)
This legislation would require DPIE to monitor rent increases, impose late fees and
investigate, among other things, whether a landlord makes certain notifications about rent
increases, late fees or penalties to tenants
It places the burden of notification on DPIE for the 20,000 single-family landlords and 400-
plus multifamily landlords who hold rental licenses
DPIE would be charged with delivering letter notifications to more than 400 landlords, as
email addresses are not known for most of the County’s landlords because this information is
not captured on the rental license application
Fiscal Impact – DPIE would need at least two additional inspectors, two cars, two computers
and administrative support at a cost of $200,000.

 
Additionally, DHCD has expressed concerns on how the 2.6% rent increase was determined, as rent
increases for subsidized rental assistance programs are approved based on a rent reasonableness
determination for all the units without regard for whether the units are covered by the Governor’s
State of Emergency or protected by previous legislation.
 
Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to provide comments on this bill.
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